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HILLAH              

SHRINERS    

APRIL 2014 

 

SPRING CEREMONIAL 
May 17, 2014 

 
Medford, OR 

Scottish Rite Center 
 

Further information can be found on page 4 

 
 

 
 

STATED MEETING 
Receive Grand Master of Oregon  

May 2, 2014 
 

Medford, OR 
Scottish Rite Center 
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February, 2014  Member Count             533 

Creations   -                                                      

Affiliations       -                                           

Resignations                                     -             

Demits                                               -             

Restorations                                          -        

Suspensions                                    -             

Deaths                                                       4 

March, 2014  Member Count                  529 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hospital Donations 

Anthony Barness 

Doug Green 

 

General Donations 

Harry Maxwell 

 Ernest Soderberg  

 

Transporation Donations 

Legion of Honor 

Grand Court Order of the Amaranth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR JUST $10.00 
 
 

YOU WILL RECEIVE FOR THE SHRINER 
A SPECIAL KEY CHAIN LITE 

 
& 
 

FOR THE SHRINER’S LADY A JEWELED 
PURSE HANGER 

 

 
 
 

ALL PROCEEDS GO TO THE NORTHERN  
CALIFORNIA SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR 

CHILDREN 
 

 

POTENTATE BRUCE A. KUNDERT 541 326 7879 kundertb@hillahshriners.org 

CHIEF RABBAN WALTER L. HAGER 541 678 7603 walt-suzie@walterhager.com 

ASST. RABBAN RYND S. MILLER JR. 541 660 9234 vicryn@charter.net 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET DONALD WETZEL 541 779 1404 dg.wetzel@att.net 

ORIENTAL GUIDE LANCE LESUEUR 541 891 4843 lance@midlandempireinsurance.com 

TREASURER REG POWELL 541 664 8241 rottenreg@ccountry.net 

RECORDER LARRY YOUMANS, PP 541 773 7200 Larrypat47@aol.com 

1st CEREMONIAL MSTR FRED BUTCHER 503 938 2310 fab@snowcrest.net 

2nd CEREMONIAL MSTR STEVE POMERLEAU, PP 541 412 0394 pomerleaush@frontier.com 

DIRECTOR CHUCK FUSTISH 541 664 0311 Coho1222@clearwire.net 

MARSHAL CLAUDE GARAYALDE 541 479 5126 yalcmbk@charter.net 

CHAPLAIN BILL HARE 541 482 9714 Weme27@charter.net 

CAPTAIN OF THE GUARD RICHARD MEHLHAFF 541 784 1120 melinore@mcsi.net 

OUTER GUARD ROBERT GARCIA 541 839 6697 Gbob1353@gmail.com 

HILLAH’S 2014 DIVAN 

MEMBERSHIP ACTIVITY 

Honoring those who have gone before us 

 
 

Lois C. Tindell – Coos Bay, OR 
Harry  Kannasto – Ashland, OR 
Arnold Bjork – Eagle Point, OR 

IS Robert Phariss, PP, White City, 

OR 

2014 MEMBERSHIP 

GOLD  

IS THE GOAL 

Create 3% (16) Restore 2% (11) 
Under 2% (11) Suspensions 

Let’s all do our part. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE 

POTENTATE  
Bruce Kundert 

 

Spring is just around the corner and 

that means the Parade season begins!  

Our first parade of the season is the 

Pear Blossom parade in Medford on 

April 12
th

.  We are looking forward to 

nice weather and sunny skies 

(hopefully) and a big turnout of Units 

to show the community who Hillah 

Shriners are.  Get those motors tuned 

up, the equipment polished and let’s 

put on a great show!  We are looking 

forward to seeing all those great units! 

Our St. Patty’s Dinner last month was 

a huge success!  Thanks to all of those 

who participated by wearing the green 

and wearing the silly hats, ties and 

green shirts. 

 

Coming up is our Stated Meeting on 

April 4th with a Great Gatsby theme 

dinner (The Roaring Twenties.)   Let’s 

see those great 1920’s outfits and who 

will win the “best dressed” for that 

evening.  (See the flyer for more 

details) 

 

May 2
nd

 we will be receiving the 

Grand Master at our Hillah Social 

Dinner so mark your calendars a let’s 

have a great turnout to welcome the 

Grand Master to our Temple. 

 

Also, on May 17
th

 we will be having 

our first Ceremonial of the year at the 

Scottish Rite Center here in Medford.  

It will be a little different this time.  

We are having a one day affair which 

will be a Cold Sands Ceremony 

followed by a dinner in the dining 

room.  We need candidates so, now is 

the time to get busy!  There are a lot of 

good Master Masons out there who 

might be interested in joining our 

temple but are afraid to ask.  

Remember as Shriner Masons we 

CAN ask our brother masons to join 

our Shriner fraternity so, ask the 

question to your Masonic Brother; 

‘Why aren’t you a Shriner?”   It 

doesn’t hurt to ask and you might 

bring a friend into our great 

organization.   

 

There are a number of other events 

worthy of mention coming up in the 

month of April.  Al Kader Shriners are 

having their Potentate’s Ball “Denim 

& Diamonds” on April 26
th

 in 

Wilsonville.  The theme for their Ball 

is “Texas Formal” which will consist 

of Men in full tuxedos or, tuxedo 

jacket with blue jeans and boots.  

Stetson’s are welcome, as part of the 

“Texas Formal” theme.  The Ladies 

will look beautiful in their sparkling 

formal wear, dress length optional.  

Divan members and visiting 

Potentates are requested to bring their 

fez.  Al Kader will be furnishing more 

details as to food, schedule of events, 

cost and a list of the available hotels in 

the area.  They are requesting that 

reservations be made before April 18
th

 

as seating is limited and no tickets will 

be sold at the door.   

 

Following the Potentates Ball there 

will be a Divan Days at the Portland 

Shrine Hospital on April 27 28
th

.  If 

you haven’t been to the Portland 

Hospital to see the facilities there, then 

would be a great opportunity, it is well 

worth the effort.  If you would like to 

join the Divan Days tours at the 

hospital please notify the Portland 

Hospital  

 

Es selamu aleikum. 

HILLAH SHRINE 

NOMADS 

 Jerry Hakes 

 

March is the beginning of spring and 

St. Patrick’s Day. I’m looking forward 

to warmer weather and some good 

camping times this year. 

  

As I write this letter, you should know 

that Walter Pose is in the hospital for a 

knee replacement. Sherry and I wish 

him a fast and painless recovery.  Give 

him a call and wish him well. 

  

There are three of us going 

to Anderson’s RV Park in Long 

Beach WA for razor clamming next 

month, April 14 thru Apr. 17. 

Clamming should be good as there 

will be minus tides the whole time we 

are there. 

  

Our other camp outs have been 

arranged and we’re looking forward to 

them. We still do not have any 

arranged for July and August, so if 

you would like to arrange a campout 

for one of these months, please do and 

let the Nomads know when and where. 

  

Our club is still looking for a few good 

Nobles and their Ladies to join us for 

some good camping, fun, and 

fellowship. 

  

There’s not much more to report on 

this month, but there will be photos 

and reports on our campouts in the 

future. In the meantime enjoy the 

sunshine. 

  

Yours in the Faith: 

  

Jerry Hakes 

President 

541-549-9383 sandjhakes@ykwc.net  

tel:541-549-9383
mailto:sandjhakes@ykwc.net
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PNSA WINTER 2014 
Anchorage, Alaska 

 

AlAska Shriners hosted the Winter 

Session of the Pacific Northwest 

Shrine Association from February 20-

22, 2014. Shriners from across the 

Pacific Northwest and Canada met in 

Anchorage for the Pacific Northwest 

Shrine Association’s annual business 

meeting. John Cinotto, Imperial 

Potentate of Shriners International 

attended this meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Hillah Spring Ceremonial  
Cold Sands 

May 17, 2014 
Medford, OR 

 
Registration deadline May 13 - $15.00 per person and $30.00 

per couple 
Registration fee waived for candidates and their lady/family. 

Registration after May 13 – $20.00 per person and $40.00 per couple  

 
Name: ________________________________________________________________________  

Lady’s Name ________________________________________________________________  

Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Email Address _______________________________________________________________ 

 Phone: ________________________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact _________________________________________________________ 
(Name/relationship/telephone) 

 
Registration (includes dinner)…………………………._______________ 
 

     
      Total…………_______________ 

 
Schedule: 

 
2:30 – 3:00 PM    3:00 – 4:00 PM 
Meet and Greet    “Cold Sands” Initiation  
       Ladies to attend  

Fezzing of New Nobles  
 
 
4:00 – 4:30 PM    4:30 – 5:00 PM 
New Candidate’s Orientation   Necrology  
Shrine Clubs & Units Presentations  
   
 
5:00 – 6:00      6:00 – 7:00 PM 
Social Oasis      Dinner in SRC Dining room  

 

 
Business Dress for the Ceremony and Banquet 

 

Mail registration and payment to  
Hillah Shrine  

3581 Lear Way 
Medford, OR 97502 

 
 



 

  HILLAH SHRINERS          Page 5 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE 

IMPERIAL POTENTATE 

 

February 

2014 

 

 

Dear Fellow 

Nobles, 

 

When I 

assumed the 

role of your 

Imperial 

Potentate last July, I made a promise 

to each of you that I would do 

everything I could to implement the 

programs and initiatives needed to 

help us achieve our goals,   especially  

strengthening, energizing and 

increasing membership. In turn, I am 

seeing new and eager nobility, willing 

to invest their time and energy in 

these efforts. On behalf of Shriners 

International, I thank you for your 

hard work and dedication to ensuring 

the future growth and success of our 

great fraternity. 

 

As we celebrate Legacy Month, I 

encourage you to share your thoughts 

on what being a Shriner means in your 

life with your family members. We 

may often forget to share our stories of 

brotherhood, fellowship and 

philanthropy with those closest  

to us; speaking with our family and 

friends is a great way to spark interest 

in the fraternity and contribute to our 

membership efforts. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pace Program: Setting the Pace 

for a Strong Future is off to a great 

start. To date, more than 30 temples 

have inquired about the program, and 

nine have completed their initial 

meeting, including Tangier Shriners in 

Omaha, Neb. “Our initial meeting 

with Imperial Sir Sowder was 

informative and inspirational,” said 

Tangier Recorder Don Larson.  

“We came out of the meeting with 

sound and positive plans concerning 

membership and mentorship.” 

 

I urge every temple to take part in this 

initiative. Temples that have 

completed their initial kick-off 

meeting with an Imperial Officer are 

now developing customized 

membership strategies   to improve 

their retention rates and increase 

temple membership. For more 

information about the Pace Program, 

please contact the membership 

development office 

atmembership@shrinenet.org. 

 

In addition to our membership goals, 

providing new methods of effective 

communication is of primary 

importance. As well as launching a 

new fraternal publication in 

December, we have also made direct 

communication with the members of 

the Imperial Oversight Committee 

accessible to the nobility. The group is 

tasked with reviewing fundraising and 

committee activities throughout the 

fraternity to ensure accuracy and 

efficiency.  It is our hope that 

providing additional methods 

of communication will increase your 

confidence in our desire to be open 

and available to you. Please remember 

you are part of a large organization, 

and sometimes clear communication is 

not as easy as we would like. Please 

also remember that we all are expected 

to adhere to the Masonic principles, 

including brotherly love and truth. We 

promise you that whatever your 

questions and concerns may be, they 

will be addressed.  

 

To contact the committee, please e-

mail one of the following members:  

 

Jim Cain, Chairman 

(jcain@shrinenet.org); 

Bob Burroughs, Member 

(Rburroughs2121@gmail.com);  

Jack English, Member 

(Jackenglish1@gmail.com);  

Chuck Baer, Member 

(cbaer@detroitshriners.com)  

Jay Morris, Member 

(Jay.morris@ge.com). 

 

We began the year by participating in 

a highly successful and popular event. 

On New Year’s  Day, Shriners 

Hospitals for Children® was 

represented in the Tournament of 

Roses Parade with our float entitled, 

Love to the rescue®. More than 44.8 

million households watched on 

television, and nearly half a million 

people were reached via our social 

media page. That is an incredible 

amount of attention and awareness for 

our philanthropy. On behalf of 

Shriners International, I would like to  

thank all the volunteers and staff who 

dedicated countless hours to assemble 

our float, which received the 

Volunteer’s Trophy for Best Floral 

Design. I would especially like to 

thank Past Imperial Potentate, Nick 

Thomas of Al Malaikah Shriners in 

Los Angeles for reducing our costs by 

$35,000 in comparison to last year.  

 

Stepping off the parade route and on 

to the East-West Shrine Game 

gridiron, the 89th college all-star  

football game was also successful.  

 

Continued on next page 
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Imperial Potentate’s Message 

Continued from previous page 

 

Nearly 20,000 fans were in 

attendance, and cheered as the East 

team won 23-13. The game was 

televised live on NFL Network, 

raising even more awareness for both 

our health care system and fraternity. 

Thank you to all our nobles, ladies, 

volunteers and staff for making this 

event a success.  

 

I am confident that, in working 

together, we will continue to make 

great progress, and will reach our 

goals. I am honored to lead this great 

organization and blessed to work with 

such dedicated brothers. 

 

 

Yours in the faith, 

  

 

 

 

 

John A. Cinotto 

Imperial Potentate 

Setting the Pace for a Strong Future 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Great gatsb y  
Dinner  

 
Vintage Costume Contest and Photos  

 

 
 

COME AS A FLAPPER³ COME AS YOU ARE 
 

Come as a dapper or a silent screen 
star.  

 
Hillah Stated Meeting & Social Dinner  

SRC ï Medford  

April 4, 2014  

 

Social hour: 5:00PM  

Dinner :  6:00PM , $12/person  

Stated Meeting :   7:00PM   

 

Menu:  Ceasar salad, ham, potatoes, veggies, rolls & those 

wonderful Pies for dessert ! 
 

RSVP Needed by March 29 th   

 Phone 541 -956 -9276 or  e-mail 

orler1123@charter.net  
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SHRINE FUNCTIONS IN 

PORTLAND, OR 

 
AL KADER 

POTENTATE’S BALL 

 

When:  April 26, 2014 

Where: Al Kader Shrine Center 

Time:  5:00pm – Oasis 

6:00pm - Bar opens and Hor 

d'oeuvres 

7:15pm - Dinner 

Dancing to follow 

 

Dress Code 

Gentlemen: Tuxedo or tux top and 

jeans with boots and western hat or fez 

 

Ladies: cocktail or formal length dress 

and wear your bling 

 

RSVP with Al Kader at 503 682 4420 

 

 

________ 

 

 

DIVAN DAYS 

 

When; April 27-28 

Where: Portland Shrine Hospital 

 

 

A wonderful opportunity to see the 

Portland Shrine Hospital facilities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

APRIL 

April 4 – Hillah Stated Meeting & Social Dinner – 1920’s— SRC - Medford 

April 10-12- Grand York Rite Sessions 

April 12- Pear Blossom Parade – Hillah Shriners - Medford 

April 12-13 - E/W Football Committee Meeting – Canyonville 

April 18 – Coos Bay Shrine Club visitation 

April 19 – Pacific Dunes Shrine Club visitation 

April 26 – Al Kader Potentates Ball – Wilsonville 

April 27-28 – Divan Days Portland Hospital 

 

 

MAY 

May 2 – Hillah Stated Meeting & Social Dinner– Receive Grand Master of 

Oregon – SRC – Medford 

May 10 – Chetco Shrine Club visitation – Brookings 

May 17 – Hillah Spring Ceremonial – SRC - Medford 

 

 

JUNE 

June 4-6 - Oregon Grand Lodge – Portland 

June 13 – Hillah Social Dinner – Hawaiian Theme – SRC - Medford 

June 15-18 - OES Grand Chapter – Pendleton** 

 

JULY 

July 5-10 – Imperial Session – Minneapolis, Minnesota 

July 18 – Hillah Stated Meeting & Social Dinner – SRC - Medford 

July 23 – DC SC Donkey B’Ball Game – Roseburg* 

July 25 – Coos County SC Donkey B’Ball Game – Coos Bay * 

 

AUGUST 

Aug 1-3 – E/W Shrine Football Game & Parade – Baker City 

Aug 6-9 – PNSA Summer Meeting – Boise, Idaho 

Aug 23 – Donkey Basketball Game– JoCo SC – Grants Pass* 

Aug 25 – Donkey Basketball Game – Chetco SC - Brookings –* 

Aug 29-30 – Potentates Trip – Coastal Starlight (Train trip) – Klamath Falls 

Station 
 

 

 

*Not a Hillah sponsored/hosted event - (SC or Unit event) 

** Speaking Engagement. 

 

 

Note:  Hillah’s calendar does not list Unit/Shrine Club parades/activities.  

These are to be posted on Hillah’s Website and in the Monthly Hillah 

Newsletter as announced by Clubs & Units 
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HILLAH SHRINERS                                       NONPROFIT 

3581 LEAR WAY                U.S. POSTAGE 

MEDFORD, OR 97504                                   PAID 

         PERMIT # 217 

        MEDFORD, OR 

 

 

 

OR CURRENT RESIDENT 

HILLAH SHRINE OFFICE 

3581 LEAR WAY 

MEDFORD, OR 97504 

 

Hours: Monday-Thursday, 8:00am-1:00pm  

 

Email: office@hillahshriners.org 

Phone: (541) 774-1305 

Fax: (541) 973-2056 

Website: www.hillahshriners.org 

 us on Facebook  

 


